
 

 

 

 

 

REPORT OF: HEAD OF DEMOCRATIC SERVICES 
 

TO: BRIERFIELD AND REEDLEY COMMITTEE       
   

DATE: 2ND APRIL, 2019 

 

Contact Details: Lynne Rowland 
Tel. No: 661648 
E-mail: lynne.rowland@pendle.gov.uk 

 
 

PROGRESS REPORT ON ACTION ARISING FROM 
BRIERFIELD & REEDLEY COMMITTEE ON 5TH MARCH, 2019 

 

 

1. Planning applications 
 
18/0898/HHO Full: Erection of two storey side and rear 
extension at 35 Clegg Street, Brierfield 
Refused – Referred to Policy and Resources 
Committee 
 

 
 
An element within the 
planning application was the 
formation of a driveway. At 
the meeting, the Policy and 
Resources Committee was 
advised that if the road was 
unclassified then the 
formation of a driveway would 
be permitted development.  
Therefore the Committee 
granted the Planning, 
Building Control and 
Licensing Services Manager 
delegated authority to 
approve the application 
subject to clarification that 
the provision of car parking 
and an access would be 
permitted development. 
 

2. Capital Programme 2018/19 
 
RESOLVED 
 
That £5,000 be allocated from the Committee’s capital 
programme for the surfacing of Victoria Avenue, 
Brierfield. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Noted. 
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3. Community Investment Fund 
 
Submission of bids 
 
A bid to the Community Investment Fund 2018/19 for the 
provision, maintenance and refilling of 30 red grit bins in 
the Brierfield and Reedley area was submitted for 
consideration following its deferral at the last meeting. 
 
RESOLVED 
 
That the application be withdrawn. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Noted. 

4. Brierfield Town Centre Premises Improvement Grants 
 
RESOLVED 
 
That a grant of £3,000 be awarded from the Committee’s 
capital programme for improvements to 56 Colne Road, 
Brierfield subject to compliance with the conditions of the 
planning permission. 
 

 
 
 
 
Noted. 
 
 
 

5. Other issues 
 
The following issue was raised by a member of the  
Committee in public question time, therefore not  
recorded in the minutes, but included in the action  
sheet: 
 
Cllr M. Arshad reported that the clothing bank at the top  
of Chapel Street, Brierfield was regularly set on fire and  
asked if it could be locked or removed. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The clothing bank is located 
on land that belongs to the 
electricity board.  A request 
has been made for the bin to 
be removed. 

 


